
 

 

KINGSLEY AREA SCHOOLS  

Board of Education Regular Meeting  

December 12, 2022 

Meeting held at the High School Library at 7:00 P.M.  

  

Regular Meeting Called to Order – at 7:00 p.m.  

 

Members Present – Beth Lajko, Kelly Saxton, Heather Bartelmay, Tony Temple, Tina Schelich 

Members Absent - Vivien Snyder, Max Anderson 

 

Pledge of Allegiance 

 

Consent Agenda – 

Motion to:  Approve the agenda as presented.  

  Motion made by Tony 2nd Tina Carried 

 

Consent Agenda – 

Motion to:  Approval of Regular Meeting minutes November 14, 2022, Special Meeting minutes November 18, 2022, 

November 28, 2022 and December 5, 2022. Approval of payment of the bills in the amount of $474,781.12, acceptance 

of resignation with regrets Julie Alpers/Cross Country Coach and Joel Guy/MS Girls Basketball. 

Motion made by Heather 2nd Kelly Carried 

 

Administrators Reports –  

Ms. Miller –  

 Current enrollment is down 2 students from November. 

 Parent/Teacher conferences were well attended, thank you to the MS PTO for supplying teachers with dinner. 

 Three MS students were recognized for the Thanksgiving IXL challenge. 

 The band holiday concert will be 12/15/22 at 7pm and the choir concert 12/20/22 at 7pm. 

 The PTO and Band Boosters are hosting a holiday bake sale following the band concert on 12/15/22. 

 Spirit week will take place December 19-21. 

 Progress reports will be sent home on 12/21/22 with students. 

 KMS Staff celebrations will take place 12/14/22 and 12/16/22. 

Mr. Rapes –  

 Thank you Jim and Todd the HS plumbing issue should now be fixed. 

 The band and choir hosted a joint holiday concert on 12/8/22, it concert was truly a showcase, we are proud of 

our students! 

 The Science Symposium took place on 12/8/22, great job to our students, the HS was packed. 

 Current HS enrollment is at 459. 

 A handbook committee and a schedule committee have both been implemented at KHS. 

 KHS hosted a blood drive, 18 pints of blood were donated. 

 87 students attended the “just a dance” party and all had a great time. 

 Thank you to Jen and Clint Klabunde for your donations of a commercial microwave for our students and a Keurig  

for our staff, both gifts are greatly appreciated! 

Mr. Miggenburg –  

 Girls basketball is currently 2-2, boys basketball 0-2, our wrestling team finished 3rd at the Tri-County meet. 

 Congratulations to our student athletes of the week for the past month. 

 KHS has 2 athletes that will be signing with colleges soon. 

 Thank you to Julie Alpers and Joel Guy for your years of coaching. 

 KHS will be the host site for softball and baseball districts. 

 

 



 

 

Board Reports/Requests –  

Mr. Stowe – Safety and Security update, 137 cameras were installed over the summer, the digital mapping is almost 

complete for threat assessment.  The buzz in system is now up and working in all three buildings and operating 

smoothly.  We have signed a 2 year maintenance contract for The Boot system. The EOP is a work in progress, an 

application for a resource officer has been submitted, evacuation plans are being updated and will be posted throughout 

buildings.  Common language for drill and lockdowns, emergency protocols will be established district wide.  

Classroom doors are being left in the lock position even when open, a relocation unification plan will be established, 

our public authorities are happy with the protocols that are being updated. 

Mr. Tony Temple – Finance met and will go over the amendment tonight. 

 

Discussion Only –  

1. Safety and Security Update – this item was covered by Mr. Stowe during the board reports. 

 

Public Comment –  

Jena VanWagner – The HS joint choir/band concert was amazing - Band update  

 

Action Items –  

1. General Fund Budget Amendment –  

Motion to:  Approve the general fund budget amendment. 

 Motion made by Tony 2nd Kelly Carried 

Mrs. Beth Lajko – Thank you Nicole Darby for all of your hard work. 

2. Approval to Hire –  

Motion to:  Approval to hire Nadia Hoover/Director of Finance and Benjamin Clair/JV Softball Coach. 

  Motion made by Kelly 2nd Tony Carried 

 

Board Round Table –  

Mrs. Kelly Saxton – The Science Symposium was outstanding!  Thank you Nicole for all of your work, welcome 

Nadia Hoover. 

Mr. Tony Temple – 2nd everything Kelly said, all of the buildings are very busy, the community has been very 

complimentary, happy holidays! 

Mrs. Tina Schelich – The holiday band/choir concert was great.  Hats off to our HS students and staff through the 

plumbing issue.  Thank you Joel for your coaching, thank you Jason for the safety updates. 

Mrs. Beth Lajko – Thank you Ms. Miller and Mr. Rapes, you made the transition to Kingsley Area Schools very 

seemless.  Thank you Mr. Stowe for stepping in as Interim Superintendent.  Beth is excited about the much needed 

handbook updates. 

 

 

Adjournment –  

Motion to:  Adjourn at 7:36p.m. 

  Motion made by Heather 2nd Tony  Carried 

 

 

 

Mary Bogart 

Administrative Assistant 

Kingsley Area Schools 

 

 

 


